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Loving one another. Learning for our future. 
‘Our school community is inspired by the parable of the Good Samaritan from                                        

the Bible (Luke 10:25-37), where we are encouraged to love one another with courage and                    

compassion.  Through friendship, kindness and thoughtfulness, we will nurture each other to 

learn and flourish as individuals.’ 

St Cuthbert with St Matthias CE School 

Year 6’s Blog  

Welcome to the best blog in the newsletter from the best year group  

(aka Year 6).  

In R.E we were looking at what marriage means for a Christian believer. We debated on topics 

about marriage for example: ‘Marriage is available to everyone.’ I wrote no because babies and 

children can’t get married at such a young age and this statement says it’s possible. 

In Science we made commercial based on healthy eating. My group (Mojtaba) did a commercial 

about exercise and having a balanced diet. Did you know that cycling decreases your bone 

strength if you continuously cycle? In my group (Anna) we did a commercial on recipes and 

healthy eating and how it benefits our bodies. Did you know that 4 out of 5 children know the 

McDonalds logo by the time they are 3 years old? 

In Maths we did a test based on place value. This was to see if we understood how to use place 

value methods.  

As an extra task we made poems with looming cardboard. We also made vegetable soup on 

Thursday which was absolutely delicious, this recipe included potatoes, onion, carrots, stock 

cube (for flavour), pepper, salt and water. Have wonderful weekend! By Anna and Mojtaba  

SPECIAL DATES 

 24th- 29th Oct-  

Half term break 

 31st Oct- INSET 

day for staff 

Nathaniel YR “We made a 

loom of a poem. The words in 

the   

poem 

rhyme.” 

Niama YN “We read a book 

called Oliver’s Vegetables. 

Oliver found carrots, pota-

toes, spinach and beetroot in 

his grandfather's garden.” 

Year 5’s Blog 

Welcome to our amazing blog! 

In English we were making a fantastic loom by 

using cardboard and some string for National 

Poetry Day. We made it by writing the poem on coloured strips of 

paper and we put the string on the cardboard then we tucked the 

coloured strips under the string. 

In Maths we were looking at numbers up to 10,000.Then we was doing some questions using the 

place value chart. 

In DT we continue to work on our moving toy design. We looked at vocabularies that ae related to 

moving toy’s mechanisms such as axel, sequence, annotated, diagram, prototype and model. We 

then wrote their meanings in our books.   

In RE looked at more of the miracles preformed by Jesus. Asked questions about the raising of 

Lazarus and what it tells us about Jesus . It shows that Jesus was loving and caring because he 

brought his friend Lazarus from the dead.  

On Thursday afternoon we went to St Cuthbert’s church. We were partnered up with Reception 

children. It was a 5 minute walk to get there. Then we sang at the church and we showed our mini 

beast project, our class made a ladybird. Then Year 2 did their presentation and then they did the 

prayers. 

In Music we were learning about  the famous composer Mozart and he was born on 22nd January 

1756 and he was a musician. He died at the age of 35. He was a child prodigy. By Andy and Terye 



HEADTEACHER’S LETTER 

Dear St Cuthbert children and parents, 

How amazing to have bright sunshine for our trip to the church yes-

terday and thank you to the families who joined our Harvest             

Celebration!  

It has 

been 

equally 

amazing 

to see 

bright 

sunny 

smiles in school this past week, as hard-working St Cuthbert             

designers and scientists have explored construction, learnt new sew-

ing techniques and undertaken some scientific research and data          

collection. Well done to Y4 pupils on their incredible and skilful              

successes with sewing thread and needle as they have continued their 

work on creating textile wallets.  

Congratulations to Y1 pupils 

who have been constructing 

their magnificent playground 

equipment. We have been 

marvelling at your creations!  

Our Y3 class have been about 

school interviewing as many adults as they could find about their dai-

ly meals and food intake. No hiding of un-

healthy choices for St Cuthbert staff team, 

it seems …and how brilliant to see so 

such active and           investigative learning 

taking place.  

But now, after a week filled with much cre-

ativity and investigation, it’s time for our 

well-earned rest and beloved week-end! 

We wish you two days of peaceful happiness! 

With best wishes, 

Miss Putterill and the St Cuthbert Teaching Team. 

 “Success is no accident. It is hard 

work, perseverance, learning, stud-

ying, sacrifice, and most                              

of all, love of what you are doing,               

or learning to do.” Pelé  

Second hand Uniform Sale 

Second hand uniform is available to 

buy. Please pay via Pay360. You will 

need to provide proof of purchase 

(email confirmation) to the office on 

Wednesday afternoons. Please be 

aware that we can only sell items that 

have kindly been donated to us. So 

stock might be limited. Thank you.   

Year 4’s Blog 

Welcome to our Superb blog! 

In English we analysed form and structure in po-

ems.  We then analyse a poem called I Did Not 

Eat the Goldfish. We annotated the pronoun, hu-

morous words, the adjective and the repeated 

words. We also guessed who the subject was. It 

was probably a cat! 

In Maths we placed numbers up to 10,000 on a 

number line. We also estimated where we put 

different numbers on the number line. Then we 

had assessments which were very tricky especial-

ly the fraction questions.      

In Science we are learning about the digestive 

system. We all made fantastic diagrams about the 

digestive 

system.  

In DT we 

practised 

sewing 

for our 

money 

bag design. We did a running stitch with the help 

of a binca. 

Finally, we 

went to 

Chelsea 

football club 

this week. 

We were 

girls from 

Year 3 and 

4. There 

were other 

girls from 

other 

schools. Be-

fore we 

started to 

practice we warmed up and played some games. 

Then we practiced different types of football 

moves.  They are called the spin, the back kick, 

the sole, the front, the inside, outside and the 

back. By Gabi an Elyaa 

Soriyah Y2 “In English we are 

leaning how to write traditional 

tales. We write wow words and it 

has to have a beginning, a middle 

and  an end. We also drew the char-

acters of the story.” 

Chawan Y3                              

“In Music we practises sing-

ing a song called Scar-

borough Fair. I got Music 

Maestro because I sang beau-

tifully.” 

Ahmad 

Y1 “I made 

my play-

ground 

equipment 

using dif-

ferent materials. I made a See

-saw and used cardboard, 

tape and a piece of wire.” 



Class Attendance 

Y4 98.2% 

Y3 96..8% 

Y6 96.3% 

Y2 93.8% 

YR 92.5% 

YN 91.9% 

Y5 89.5% 

Y1 88.4% 

Total 93.9% 

  This Week’s 

Attendance 

Autumn Term - After School Club Program  
   

Nursery and     

Reception                  
3:00-3:45 

 

Ks1 

3:30-4:30 

 

Ks2 

3:30-4:30 

 

Monday 

Construction 

Club 

Miss Maria Moraiti 

15 children             

£25 per term 

Athletics/sports Club   

Mr Reid  

20 children £30 per term 

Dance Club  

Miss Bonnie Idee  

15 children £35 per term 

Athletics/sports Club    

Mr Reid  

20 children £30 per term 

Dance Club  

Miss Bonnie Idee  

15 children £35 per term 

 

Tuesday 

                                              

No Club 

 

Art Club 

Ms Ogee Brincat 

15 Children £25 per term 

 Drama Club                                  

15 Children  £35 per term 

 

Art Club 

Ms Ogee Brincat 

15 Children £25 per term  

Drama Club                                  

15 Children   £35 per term 
                                                        

Wednesday 
 

Lego Club 

Miss Maria Moraiti 

15 children             

£25 per term 

 

Sports/football                                     
Mr Reid /  

25 children   £25 per term 

Junk Modelling                   
Ms Burns 

20 children 

£30 per term 

 

Sports/football                                     
Mr Reid /  

25 children    £25 per term 

  

  

Thursday 

 

Homework Club                  

Miss Proctor 

20 children         

£20 per term 

 

Homework Club                  

Miss Louise Smith/ Mrs 

Mandy Trewick 

30 children  £25 per term 

 

Homework Club                  

Miss Louise Smith/ Mrs 

Mandy Trewick 

30 children  £25 per term 

Fatima Y2 “We talked 

about ow to be safe online. 

If you see something you 

are not suppose to see you 

have to turn it off immedi-

ately or tell your parents to 

turn it off.” 

Harvest festival in our St Cuthbert’s Church where we gave 

thanks for the wonderful mini-beasts that help crops to grow. 

Year 1’s fantastic display of  model playground equipment.  

Amazing Year 4’s                

collection of  Science 

projects about the              

human digestive                 

system. 

Jani Y1 

“In 

Maths 

we are 

learning 

to compare two words.  

We use greater than or 

less than signs to answer 

questions.” 

Alfred Y3                       

“In English we 

looked at poems. We 

replaced a verb in 

the poem with dif-

ferent words. E.g. 

For ‘stomping’ to 

swayed or strode.  



St Cuthbert with    
St Matthias CE 

School 
 

Warwick Road 
Earl’s Court 

London 
SW5 9UE 

 
Phone: 020 7373 8225 
Fax: 020 7460 0424 
E-mail: 
info@scwsm.rbkc.sch.uk 
WEBSITE: 
www.scwsm.rbkc.sch.uk 

 

ST CUTHBERT 

WITH ST MATTHIAS  

CHURCH OF         

ENGLAND  

PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Originally founded as a 
choir school for St     
Matthias Church, our 
school has a rich         
heritage of education 
within the context of a 
Christian framework. 

Our school can look 
back at over a century 
of providing an         
excellent education for 
the children of our          
community. We have 
the highest expecta-
tions of each one of 
our children and we 
work to ensure that 
every child leaves our 
school having gained 
all the important skills 
and knowledge that 
will help them become 
successful in their  
future life. 

Tidy Teds 

Tidy Teds were            

awarded to Year 1 and 

Year 4 class this week. 

YN Ahmed  For trying really hard to 

share, take turns and 

improved listening on 

the carpet. 

YR Zara For showing optimism 

in phonics and for show-

ing fantastic resilience.   

Y1 Raphael For fantastic contribu-

tions during phonics 

sessions.  

Y3  Martin  For using excellent Men-

tal Maths during prob-

lem solving.  

Y4 Lewis For excellent results in 

Grammar assessments.   

Y6 Kassem For enthusiasm during 

classroom discussions. 

STAR LEARNERS OF THE       

WEEK   

Congratulations to you all!  

YR  Lamiaa For carefully contributing 

a beautiful butterfly and 

for taking great care when           

creating her mini-beast. 

Y1  Younes For producing a fantastic 

mini-beast poster.  

Y4 Hannah  

and              

Michael 

For creating a very de-

tailed Science project. 

Y6 Dani  For a well presented and 

informative project on 

min-beasts. 

HOME LEARNERS OF THE  

WEEK   

 Congratulations to you all!  

Answer to last week’s puzzle 

DOUBLE PARKING 

Please can parents  respect our  request not 

to  double-park at drop-off and pick-up 

times. This creates danger for our pupils 

and blocks exits and  entrances for resi-

dents. If this issue persists, the residents 

will take action by asking the council to 

block the road. 

There will be exciting prizes, for the  right              
answer to this week’s puzzle handed in on              
Thursday. Please write your name and an-

swer on a  separate piece of paper.                  
Good luck! 

Puzzle time 

 

        Music Maestros this week:  

    Prince Y3, Chawan  Y3, Lewis Y4  

and Adam Y6. 


